

May 12, 2016

John Biggins, President Tom Holland, Senior Consultant American City Bureau, Inc. 302 W. Main Street West Dundee, IL 60118

Dear John and Tom,

Now after our Consulting Contract with ACB has concluded, I wanted to express my personal thoughts and thank you both for leading us to a successful capital campaign for Presser Performing Arts Center.

Planning for success is exactly what you did for us. We followed your guidance and as a result far and exceeded our campaign goal of \$ 3.5 million.

Success follows success. Both of you helped launch the Capital Campaign for the Mexico Y and you followed for us and did exactly the same for Presser Performing Arts Center. Many in our community have asked me, would I recommend paying professional fund raising consultants again. The answer is always yes. ACB is who lead the way for us to organize and plan to reach our goal. We did it together!

We appreciate all you have done for us and look forward to seeing you both at our grand opening.

Best regards,

Don Decker

Campaign Co-Chair